For Approval 15 December 2022


Minutes of the Maer & Aston Parish Council

Meeting held by Zoom on Thursday November 17th 2022
Present:     M Kelly (Chair), R Chatburn. G Chatburn, A Mainwaring, J Ziskin, P Barker, E Sudlow, P Northcott, A Bryan
Apologies:    D Lovatt
Declared Items of Interest – None
Minutes of Meeting October 2022-  Agreed to change word impregnable to impermeable for agreement at next physical meeting.
County/Borough Report –Cllr Bryan updated Councillors earlier with details and updates.  Cllr Bryan has arranged a liaison meeting with the Police and agreed to bring concerns on speeding issues on A51 and A53, concerns over drug issues in the area and fly tipping to their attention.  Cllr Northcott advised that road repairs continue and a new road repair machine was currently being trialled.   Cases of Avian flu affecting birds in the area with advice to keep birds indoors. SCC have reduced their target for Carbon Neutral from 2050 to 2030 and a Climate Change Action Plan has been prepared.  Budget is under pressure due to adult and child care rising numbers and costs with some difficult decisions needing to be taken over the next 6 months.  Staffordshire is bucking the national trend  with a scheme to match job vacancies with those looking for work.  Covid 19 rates steadying although there has been a slow uptake in the current booster and flue vaccinations.
Matters Arising from the Minutes

Highways – Cllr R Chatburn reported that the lorry driver involved in the accident last year at Warmadine Lane was found not guilty.  Cllr Northcott to try to find report on the cause of the accident.  Cllr Northcott confirmed the recommendation to close the offshoot of Warmadine Lane however this has not yet been carried out.  Clerk had received a letter from resident of Blackbrook highlighting issue of noise and vibration from passing HGV traffic hitting loose grids on A51.  Cllr Northcott agreed to put before portfolio holder and that the issue of how and what road damage would be the responsibility of HS2 or SCC Highways once construction underway.  All agreed matter should be resolved before HS2 construction starts.
HS2 – Cllr G Chatburn reported that two meetings had been held since last PC meeting with neither offering information on design of A51/A53 junctions.   Communication was more delivering their information than answering PC questions with no design plans being shared. Query regarding how to report road problems once 800 HGVs each day however informed that this should still be reported through Staffordshire Highways  Councillors were disappointed that local level working together not working as HS2 not working with, engaging or really informing local communities.  A further letter to Richard Peers at Staffordshire Highways outlining disappointment in their response regarding Junction 15 preparations.
Community Issues –A Christmas lunch has been arranged for 8th December by the W&DALG. Maer VH tree lighting on Friday 2nd December.  On the same date AVH also holding tree lighting event. Maer VH café will be open on 4th December and will also host a craft fair..  Aston VH  Bingo event on 25th November was cancelled.  Aston VH first Tuesday events to resume on 6th December.  Gift service and Carol concert at St Peter’s, Maer on 11th and 18th December respectively.  Garden Guild also holding Christmas Lunch.
BT Openreach –  Procurement has been paused at Blackbrook which is disappointing.  Now down to 100% resident pledge to ensure connection.
Climate Change – Cllr Ziskin has arranged a local talk on Friday 27th January 2023 at Maer Village Hall 7.15pm.  Speakers include Ryan Langley from Zero Carbon Rugeley and Keele Energy Park.  Staffordshire CC looking to make everything the Council is involved with more sustainable.  Waste Savvy Staffs also attending.
War Memorial/Remembrance Day Service – Service at the war memorial had been very successful and well attended. Police had been in attendance and road closed for the whole service.  Letter to John Allen at Staffordshire Police to thank.  No further issues with drug paraphernalia had been reported.

Madeley High School – Consultation on extension of two further classrooms and a lunch time eating area.  Due to increased housing in the area and additional pupils, this was considered necessary and agreed by Councillors.
Rural Runabout – Clerk reported that the alleged fraud would be heard in Court next year after the accused had pleaded not guilty.  A further meeting will be held in the new year for updates.
Newcastle Rural LAP -  Chairman and Clerk had attended the final meeting to arrange distribution of funds remaining to local community based groups.
List of Planning Applications received since last Parish Council Meeting: 
· .None received.
To receive decisions of Planning Committee:
· None received.
General Planning Matters and correspondence, on-going applications and current developments – 

· 22/00766/FUL Blackbrook Nurseries Newcastle Road Ashley - Application to vary conditions 4 (site layout) and 10 (external lighting) of planning application 20/00368/FUL (Change of use of land to mixed use for the stabling/keeping of horses and as a residential caravan site) .  Cllr A Mainwaring had finally received a reply from Martin Hamilton but was disappointed that no action was being taken
· Outline Consultation on Proposed 250 housing development at Mucklestone Wood Lane, Loggerheads.  No application has yet been made and consultation is to the proposed developer.
· Stafford Borough Local Plan – Document had been circulated to Councillors and concerned over proposed development of 6000 houses plus businesses between Eccleshall and Yarnfield which would put more pressure on the road system.  
· 22/00834/FUL – 1 Sidway Hall Cottage Willoughbridge - Replacement double garage/workshop.  Councillors had no objections
A call for brownfield sites has been received.
Financial Position of the Parish Council


· Bank Account Update – 

Precept A/C £     4,461.63
Deposit A/C £     3.719.40
Payments/Donations – 
Clerk’s pay/expenses of £519.72, Royal British Legion £50.00, G&M Harris (war memorial landscaping) £160.00 – devolved authority.  Clerk advised web hosting fee will be due shortly of £100 to SCC.  
	Payee
	Bank Account to be drawn on
	Cost
	VAT
	Power
	Total value of Cheque

	E Sudlow
	Precept
	519.72

	------
	111
	519.72


	Royal British Legion
	Precept
	  50.00
	
	
	  50.00

	G & M Harris
	Precept
	160.00
	
	
	160.00


To confirm the date of the next meeting –Thursday 15th December  2022 at Aston Village Hall at 7.30pm 
Proposed meeting at Maer Village Hall – Clerk had tried to arrange a meeting at this venue however it may take many months to get any available suitable timeslot.
Meeting Closed – 9.50 pm.
Signed ………………………………………………………….
Date
Print Name …………………………………………………
